The Beetown monthly meeting was held on August 8th, 2024 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  

Call to Order: Darwin called meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Meeting agenda was posted at Beetown Hall, USPS, Beetown Feed and website on 8/2/24.
Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer and Dave Moris, Clerk Lisa Ellis, Treasurer Sue Mumm, and patrolmen Dan Hyer and Gary Mumm. Residents attended: Charlie Wamsley, Roger Oyen, Terry Koeller, Mike Bailie.

Fill the Board Supervisor Vacancy: David Moris accepted and was sworn in as supervisor to fill in for Gary Mumm. 

Open Bids: Bids for the Diamond Grove Rd project were opened.  Wamsley Excavating $298,039.80, Vincent Excavating $319,753.36, Bailie Excavating $407,111.00, and Tschiggfrie Excavating $487,180.00. Will review the bids for 24 hrs.

Residents time to voice concerns: Charlie Wamsley wanted to know what was going on with Slabtown Rd embankment improvement. 

Patrolman Report: A 4’ box culvert used for a cattle crossing on Bee Ln was missed on the WISLR inventory. Does not need to be repaired and will get on next years inventory. A culvert on Grant River Rd has rotted out on bottom. Possibly jet crete to save it. A culvert on Five Points Rd is plugged. Was cleaned out, but for some rocks on the bottom that washed out later. Will leave alone. Guard rail and recycling dumpster at dump needs to be moved due to powerline. Or raise the powerline pole. There’s a bunch of junk on Atkinson Rd that needs to be removed from township right-of-way. Garage door in shop needs new seals and a panel is dented. Possibly replace that panel and not all of them. Kip Jackson had purchased some culverts in 2017 but had never received them. A motion was made and 2nd to reimburse him for the culverts only, no bands. Freightliner received some warranty work. Getting a cylinder from Monroe Trucking for tailgate. Finishing up some cold patching and weed spraying. 

Clerks Report: Lisa handed in last month’s minutes and this month’s bills. Debits are $61,610.15 and credits are $63,231.15. A motion was made and 2nd to approve both reports. 

Treasurers Report: Sue stated that as of today, $99,604.53 is in the regular checking account after bills were paid.

Road and Bridge Updates: LRIP, Diamond Grove Rd project bids were opened. ARIP, 1st application process was denied, will apply again for 2nd round in September. BIL, Rattlesnake Bridge project has been put off until 2026. 
 HallH

Slabtown Road embankment improvement: Contract needs to be signed by Darwin and Lisa in front of a Notary Public. Lisa will also print an addendum to the contract. Gary and Dan would like it put on record that they did not cause the damage on that road while clearing snow. Roger Oyen agreed with the patrolmen. A cap on spending was discussed for hauling gravel. Bloomington and Glen Haven will help haul and possibly Cassville.

Salt shed painting: no updates

WisVote Agreement: A motion was made and 2nd to approve the agreement with Grant County. 

New Business: Hunter Kussmaul’s trailer was damaged while driving over a divot where a culvert was put in for Pipestone to run a tube through to haul manure at Diamond Grove Rd and Hudson Rd intersection. Bart will be talking to our insurance agent on possible claim. 

Next Meeting: The monthly meeting for next month was set for Thursday, September 5th 2024 at 6 pm. 

Adjournment: A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 7:08 pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made and 2nd on September 5th 2024 to approve the minutes as read.

